Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for March 5, 2008


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

March 5, 2008
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The March 5, 2008 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairman Richard Gokey.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Richard Gokey, Chair

Kim McGrath 

Scott Stepp

Robert Yanos

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Noel Roy, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of February 20, 2008. Motion passed 4-0-1.  Mrs. McGrath abstained. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the minutes of February 26, 2008 with the addition of the purpose of the executive session. Motion passed 3-0-2. Mr. Gokey and Mr. Stepp abstained. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Stepp, seconded by Mr. Weller, and passed 5-0 to approve the following disbursements:




Disbursements:
$    58,298.12 General Fund




$    46,247.23 Sewer Fund

$      7,731.27 EDU Fund 

$    19,678.54 Traffic Impact North Fund

$    11,667.78 Liquid Fuels 

$  143,622.94 Total 

FIRE COMPANY REPORT  The Manager reported that the Monarch Fire Company driver was leaving and going to work for Spring Township.  

PLANNING AND ZONING
Dedication of the roads and sewers in Glenwood Estates was tabled. 
EDAC Oddvar Norheim reported that the group was preparing a power point presentation and would present it to the Board in April or May. 

EAC Mrs. McGrath reported that she was meeting with the school and JP Mascaro to discuss recycling in the schools. 

RECREATION BOARD Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to raise the fee for the summer camp to $40 per child per week. Motion passed 5-0. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the advertising for summer help at the Manager’s discretion. Motion passed 5-0. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Emergency Management Policy  Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to adopt the emergency management plan and policy as prepared by Kevin Neiswender. Motion passed 5-0. 

Fee in Lieu Update The Manager reported that the Recreation Board would be discussing the report and may have a recommendation at their next meeting. Mr. Yanos was concerned about comparing the same types of properties. Mr. Gokey explained that the Township would use this report to determine how much developers would have to pay in Recreation Fees. Mr. Boland explained that the appraiser’s challenge was to blend all the properties for comparison and get an average value. The Manager stated that the report included a cross section of all types of properties in all zones to come up with an average. The report was weighted with how much property was available in any one zone. The new appraisal valued property at $75,000 per acre. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Arbour Green Sewer Assessment Mr. Robert. R. Yanos excused himself from the discussion. Mr. Boland stated he would have more information at the next meeting. 

Earl Township Sewer Connection  Mr. Boland stated that he had contacted DEP and discussed the situation. He stated he told DEP that Amity has no interest in servicing areas outside the Township except through their intermunicipal agreements. 
Ordinances Mr. Boland stated that they had advertised for the Stormwater Management Ordinance adoption. 
NEW BUSINESS

Zoning Hearing Board Recommendation – American Crane  Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to recommend that the Zoning Hearing Board grant variances for side yard set back and height restrictions not to exceed 50 feet because the proposed HC zoning ordinance amendment would increase the height limit. Motion passed 5-0. 
Hearthstone Planning Module  Mr. Yanos moved, Mr. Weller seconded to approve the planning module and submit to DEP.  Motion passed 5-0.

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize the Manager or Secretary to receive and open the bids for the I & I rehab project and the Maplewood paving project.  Motion passed 5-0. The manager reported that there had been a communication from Berks County Emergency Management regarding salt shortage. He stated that the Township had sufficient salt for 2 or 3 storms. The Township is signed up for Costars salt purchase for next year. Mr. Lyon reported that he was meeting with Chuck’s Auto Salvage tomorrow. The Manager stated that he and Mr. Gokey met with two property owners regarding rights of way for the Monocacy Creek Interceptor. The meeting went well. Letters to request participation in a steering committee for the Leaf Creek Trail feasibility study were sent out. Mr. Yanos stated he didn’t want to spend too much money on this project. Mr. Gokey stated that the Township was going to fund the study not the trail. Mrs. McGrath stated other grants were available, but the study needed to be done first. The Manager stated part of the study was to identify funding sources. 
Chief of Police  None
Supervisors Mr. Yanos stated he would like to see the recycling numbers go up. Mrs. McGrath stated she was taking her second class for Master Planners.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Bob Baer stated he felt the intersection at Main Street and Monocacy Creek Road should be a 3-way stop. Mrs. McGrath suggested that the Manager send a letter to PennDot to have them check the sight distances. Risa Marmontello stated that the Forest Stewardship Committee would have their goals and objectives to the Board in April. She will present her presentation at the next meeting. Mr. Gokey asked if the committee had discussed the Emerald Ash Borer. She replied that they had not. Peter Houck asked why the Township did not plow the roads in Woods Edge. Mr. Gokey explained that the roads were still private and had not yet been dedicated to the Township. The developer was responsible for plowing. Several residents discussed a proposed development on Valley Road. Mr. Gokey explained that the project was only a concept at this point and suggested the residents attend the Planning Commission meetings to voice their opinions. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned to executive session to discuss personnel issues at 8:28PM on motion by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Stepp, and duly passed. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

